December 10, 2008
The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a regular meeting on this date at the Stonington Police Station at 7:00 pm.  Present were First Selectman Edward Haberek Jr., Selectman Bill Brown and Selectman Peter Balestracci. Also present were members of the public and press.
(1)  Call to Order
Mr. Haberek called the meeting to order at 7pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
(2) Approval of Minutes 
A motion was made by Mr. Balestracci, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted unanimously to approve the November 12 and November 21, 2008 minutes 

as distributed.

(3) Comments from the Public
Several citizens of New London spoke to the Board regarding an incident in September in which a gentleman picked up in Stonington was driven to New London by a police 

officer.  Names of those speaking: Douglas Schwartz, Robert Berline, Bert Gregory, Richard Humphrey Dell and Steve Palmquist ( spelling/recording of names to the best of this secretary’s knowledge ).                
(4) Appointments/Reappointments
Commission on Aging

A motion was made by Mr. Balestracci, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted unanimously to appoint Billie Ward to the Commission on Aging.

Retirement Board

A letter was received from the Board of Ed informing the BOS that they appointed

Judy Samokar, Finance Manager, to the Retirement Board.  A motion was made by Mr.
Balestracci, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted unanimously to approve this appointment.

(5) Correspondence
Cancellation of December 24, 2008 BOS meeting was noted.

(6) Old Business

a. Pawcatuck Harbor Management Plan

                  A letter of review from the Town Attorney was discussed. Scott Dilley, Chairman

      PHMC, handed out the most current copies of the PHMC plan to the BOS.

(7)  New Business
a. Complete Streets Policy Resolution
Mr. Haberek asked the BOS to adopt this resolution which provides the 

Board’s commitment and symbolic support for alternative modes of transportation.
The resolution is attached (Appendix A). A motion was made by Mr. Brown,

seconded by Mr. Balestracci and unanimously voted to adopt the Complete Streets

Policy Resolution.

(8) Comments from the Public
Vinnie Faulise asked about Mr. Haberek’s first term of office, Gail Shea asked about

the P&Z alternate position open.    
(9) Projects Update
               None
Adjourn
               There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned
               at 7:59 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Recording Secretary

Joanne Ramey

